CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
MONDAY DECEMBER 17, 2012
CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION
Administrative Matters
· Presentation of Audit for Fiscal Year 2011-2012 Nichols & Mitchell CPA
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved by

Council____________________Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 17, 2012

 CONVENED: 6:15 PM

CITY HALL
Council President Kathy Ritch, opened the December 17, 2012 special Council meeting at 6:15 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Sharon Dinger. Mayor Anthony and Council members Garla Rowe, Jim Brown, Dawn O'Grady and John Shurtleff  was absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell.
Council President Ritch led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present: Connie Pound. Also present were Accountants Bruce Nichols and Stan Mitchell. 

Agenda Item No. 1 - Administrative Matters

2011/2012 Audit
Accountants Stan Mitchell and Bruce Nichols presented the Council with a draft copy of the 2011/2012 audit and letters to the Council and Management. The Accountants explained the basic format of the audit explaining that the information was condensed in the beginning of the audit and becomes more detailed toward the end of the audit. 
The accountants commented that overall the City's cash position improved tremendously in the last year, there was an increase of around $30,000, which is spread out in the different funds. Nearly ever funds had an increase in cash. 
The different adjustments that were made during the audit were explained. One of these adjustments in the Street Fund caused a budget violation in the Health Insurance category. This was no fault of the City and much discussion followed. A letter will need to be sent to the State explaining the budget violation. Stan and Bruce suggested having a buffer zone when budgeting the Personal Services category as the City does with the Materials & Services category to cover adjustments and unforeseen expenses. One reason for the adjustments in the audit were from payroll expenses that were not categorized properly by Accountant Bob Seymour's assistant when the payroll was prepared. City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that she would double check each month's time sheets to make sure the accountant's split the payroll into the appropriate funds.
Council and the Accountants discussed the possibility of paying off one of the existing loans. The loan for the shop has a balance of  approximately $53,000 and would be the best one to pay off. Or if the City needs to borrow money for the water project, there is a possibility of refinancing the existing shop loan to include the needed funds for the water project.
The Council was unable to vote to approve the draft audit due to a lack of a quorum. The final audit will be presented for approval at the January meeting.
Agenda Item No. 8- Public Comments
There were no other public comments.

Meeting adjourned at  7:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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